PAC 14 5th Annual Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2015, 6:00 pm
At CFES, Salisbury, MD
Members in attendance:  Faye Wilson, George Whitehead, Mark Thompson, John Cannon, Kimberly Clark-Shaw, and Angie Jones represented board members. Dan O’Connell and Mark Reynolds were present representing PKS & Company.  Creig Twilley, Tom Taylor, Kelly Griffith, and Nate Williams attended representing PAC 14.  
Welcome and Call to Order:  Ms. Faye Wilson called the annual meeting to order and reviewed the evening agenda for the meeting with the attendees.  Introduction of Board Members.
Treasurer Report:  Mr. George Whitehead

Mr. Whitehead introduced Mr. Dan O’Connell and Mr. Mark Reynolds of PKS & Company CPA firm, an accounting firm that is handling and presenting the financial review for PAC 14. The financials were presented as fair & accurate. Mr. O’Connel introduced Mark Reynolds to give an overview of the financials for FY 2014-15.
Mr. Mark Reynolds showed the compiled financial statement to the attendees and explained the financials for the year. PAC 14 had a total revenue of approximately $233,000 for the year, which exceeds the budget. The expenses for the year were approximately $225,000, which is in line with the approved budget expenses. The biggest expense is payroll, as is with any service organization. Total assets at the end of the fiscal year was $191,182. Board unanimously approved.
Nominating Committee Report: Mr. Mark Thompson
1. Mr. Thompson described membership qualifications and term descriptions per PAC 14 Bylaws.  Anyone interested in being a board member should contact Mr. Thompson or another PAC 14 Board Member.
2. Angie Jones has agreed to remain on the board for another 1 year term.  
Motion to Approve: Unanimous approval by board members 
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley
1. Mr. Twilley thanked the board members and all in attendance.
2. Mr. Twilley introduced the PAC 14 staff.
3. Mr. Twilley reviewed
a. Mission and history of PAC 14.
b. Overview of 2014-2015 Accomplishments 
· A special thank-you given to donors, sponsors and grantors

· PAC 14 reached a milestone for the endowment fund at the Community Foundation of the Eastern Shore.

c. A Review of Goals for 2015-2016
· Continue updating Studio 2 equipment.
· Initiate Live Streaming from various locations in Wicomico Co. and Salisbury.

· City agreement with Comcast is Complete. There will be an 80 cent PEG fee added onto Comcast subscribers. County negotiations are not yet finalized. The allocation of the monies from the PEG fee has not been specified yet. 

Project Success: Mr. Mark Thompson introduced Project Success. The program was started to help students gain job readiness skills. A video was shown to the attendees as an example of the work that is being done. The program was aimed towards culinary skills and students preparing meals for their families. Great job Mr. Thompson!! 
“Year in Review Video” was presented to attendees – Video was compiled and edited by Mr. Nate Williams
Ms. Wilson asked the audience for comments – N/A  
Adjourn.
